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Letters to the Editor
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Dear Editor,
The Bush Administration proposed to change the law so that one-quarter of the budget of the main U.S. food aid program can be used to buy food in developing countries during emergencies.  The U.S. Agency for International Development reports that with the change the U.S. could feed at least a million more people for six months and save 50,000 more lives (the N.Y. Times, April 7, 2007).    Congress  sees  it differently and killed the proposal on the grounds expressed by  Representative Tom Lantos, Chairman of the House Foreign Relations Committee, who warned last year  that  decoupling food aid from the interests of American farmers and shippers would be "a mistake of gigantic proportions, because support for such a program will vanish overnight."
I  submit  that support from the American taxpayer, who pays the bill in any case, would more than replace the support that might be reduced if farmers and shippers saw the food aid program (or at least one-quarter of it) as pure  charity rather  than good business for them.  The taxpayer would get more results for the money, saving 50,000 more lives per year at no greater expenditure.
It seems to me that it would not be a matter of vanishing support but a matter of shifting support if those who favor such a change play their cards right and, unusually, speak truth to the American people.
How far our Congress has departed from the principles of our founders, when the self-interest of our business owners trump the charitable goals of our taxpayers!
Sincerely yours,
Richard L. Garwin
The writer chaired the Arms Control and Disarmament
Advisory Board to the Secretary of State from 1993-2001.
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